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BOIS BLANC TOWNSHIP
    REGULAR MEETING

Oct. 11,  2017
  Bois Blanc Township Hall

Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Township Clerk, Diane Akright
Pledge of Allegiance.

Members present were: Louise Sullivan, Tom Wybranowski, Anne Kennedy, and Diane Akright Absent: Brent Sharpe
Agenda was submitted with revisions. Motion was made by L Sullivan 2nd by T Wybranowski to accept the revised agenda.
Approval of the Minutes: 
Minutes were previous submitted to all board members for 9/13, 9/15 & 9/25.
Motion was made by L Sullivan and seconded by A Kennedy to accept the minutes as presented.  
Roll call vote: Ayes; A Kennedy, T Wybranowski, L Sullivan, D Akright - Nays; none   Absent: B Sharpe 

Treasurer’s report was presented for review.
Budget Amemendment: none submitted.
 - 
Approval of Bills: List of Bills for approval were submitted.  Motion was made by L Sullivan, 2nd by T Wybranowski to pay the bills as presented.  Roll call vote: Ayes; A Kennedy, T Wybranowski, L Sullivan, D Akright - Nays; none   Absent: B Sharpe 

Motion 2017-106 carried.
Department Reports:

Airport: East end clearing project is completed.  Gregg requested we approve the sowing of perineal rye grass.  Estimated cost for seed and to have Northwoods Timber plant is $3500.00.  Motion was made by L Sullivan, 2nd by T Wybranowski to authorize Northwoods Timber to sow the East end of the runway with rye grass at a cost not to exceed $3500.00  Roll call vote: Ayes; A Kennedy,  T Wybranowski, L Sullivan, D Akright - Nays; none   Absent: B Sharpe 

Motion 2017-107 carried.

Parts are ordered for the loader.  The plow truck is back and all lighting is working.  Everything else is good.
Gregg submitted his official resignation for Airport Manager effective Oct 31, 2017 at the Sept meeting.  Motion was made by A Kennedy, 2nd by L Sullivan that we accept with regret the resignation of Gregg Dickerson as Bois Blanc Island Airport Manager.  Roll call vote: Ayes; A Kennedy, T Wybranowski, L Sullivan, D Akright - Nays; none   Absent: B Sharpe 

Motion 2017-108 carried.
 The current posting for the Airport Manager position was extended to 10/10/17.  We have received one application with interest that does not fully meet the posted requirements.  After discussion it was decided to table this and do some additional investigation regarding the CDL requirement for the Airport Manager and to meet as a board to possibly revise our posting.  
Fire: Training last month with North Flight was great.  FD will probably also be working with the new chopper med evac out of Sault Ste Marie (Valley Med Flight)  The State of Michigan Special Tribute certificate was presented to our Fire Fighters and a copy was submitted to the board.  The certificate was read and all Firefighters present were asked to stand so we could also thank and recognize them.
New Roster was submitted to the Board.  Lani White’s resignation was presented along with Brandon Schlund as Fire Chief.  Motion was made by L Sullivan, 2nd by T Wybranowski to accept Lani’s resignation with regret. Roll call vote: Ayes; A Kennedy,  T Wybranowski, L Sullivan, D Akright - Nays; none   Absent: B Sharpe Motion 2017-109 carried.

Motion was made by L Sullivan 2nd by A Kennedy to approve Brandon Schlund as the new acting Fire Chief. Roll call vote: Ayes; A Kennedy,  T Wybranowski, L Sullivan, D Akright - Nays; none   Absent: B Sharpe Motion 2017-110 carried. 

Cindy Riker’s resignation from the Fire Dept Emergency Medical Response team was submitted.  Motion was made by D Akright, 2nd by L Sullivan to accept with regret Cindy Riker’s resignation from BBIFD.   Roll call vote: Ayes; A Kennedy, T Wybranowski, L Sullivan, D Akright - Nays; none   Absent: B Sharpe 

Motion 2017-111 carried.
Marina:  Graham Whipple presented a proposal to the board for deicers for the new (North) finger piers and the skid pier for the boat launch ramp.  Deicers for the South piers were apparently installed incorrectly as well (too deep) and need to be re-adjusted.  Submitted cost is estimated at $9305.00 plus some possible extra charges for re-adjusting the South Pier deicers.  Installation will be late so the Harbor Commission is requesting approval for $10,000 to cover possible flights and overflow cost.  Motion was made by T Wybranowski, 2nd by L Sullivan to approve the Harbor Commission’s proposal for purchase of new deicers and correction of the old deicers for an amount of $10,000.   Roll call vote: Ayes; A Kennedy, T Wybranowski, L Sullivan, D Akright - Nays; none   Absent: B Sharpe 

Motion 2017-112 carried.
Dock Security:  We have a need to update the security camera system at the Marina.  Proposal is to add 2 new camera’s that will provide a more panoramic view and a more definitive view as well as an upgraded computer system to be able to store more video before recording over it (increase from 30 days to 9 months).  No upgrade to the internet system would be required.  
Motion was made by T Wybranowski, 2nd by L Sullivan, to purchase and install the security cameras and computer upgrades as discussed.  Roll call vote: Ayes; A Kennedy, T Wybranowski, L Sullivan, D Akright - Nays; none   Absent: B Sharpe 

Motion 2017-113 carried.
Flagpole discussion.  The flag we had up was damaged.  Rather than repair, new 25 x 40 flags will be purchased to be used next year.  Harbor Commission to investigate what is the best flag construction/material to purchase.  New rigging ordered with the new pole was for the smaller flag.  Tom will check with Durochers in Cheboygan to see if they have any interest in the old flags.  

Thompson Lake fishing pier is in.  Marina parking lot has been recoated and striped.  Discussion regarding handicap parking spots followed.  Follow up investigation will be done regarding legalities of time limitations and ordinance requirements for the next meeting.  Suggestion is that we have at least one spot at the closest point to the ferry on the causeway marked Handicap; for loading and unloading only, and have it enforced (ticketed if required) so that no long term parking is allowed that would impede loading and unloading of the ferry.

Law:  Tentative calendar submitted to the board by Ron.  New Deputy, Shawn Kelly, has been hired.
Cemetery:   Nothing
Parks & Rec: Surveys are completed.  Parks & Rec. requested board permission to post a public hearing of results for 10/28/17 from 11:00 – 12:00.  A motion was made by A Kennedy, 2nd by L Sullivan that we approve the holding of a public hearing on 10/28/17 regarding the findings of the P&R Survey.  This will be an open forum to share information only. Roll call vote: Ayes; A Kennedy, T Wybranowski, L Sullivan, D Akright - Nays; none   Absent: B Sharpe 

Motion 2017-114 carried.
Planning: Planning did not meet.  A recruitment letter has been drafted and will be mailed to all registered voters in an attempt to fill empty positions on the Planning Commission.  Minimum 4 meetings per year.
Transfer Station:  All is well
Zoning: Copy of Mikes Zoning Report was submitted.  ZBA meeting scheduled for Oct 18th, 2017.
Maintenance: Nothing to report.  If there are needs that have to be addressed, please let the office know so it can be put on a list. (Fire Dept requested fluorescent lights in the shop be checked/replaced.)
Clinic: Flu shots will be given on 10/23/17.  There are sign-up sheets for those interested.  The Clinic committee has agreed to cover whatever insurance will not for anyone on the island.
Old Business:
· Pines Dock: Reviewed previous discussions.  Recommendations from the attorney to present results of the dock survey via a public hearing, a letter to go to the property owners and a copy of a hearing notice for posting was submitted to the Township Board.  Discussion. 

Motion was made by L Sullivan, 2nd by A Kennedy to send the letters to the property owners and       schedule the public hearing for Oct 28, 2017 to follow the Parks & Rec Survey hearing. Roll call vote: Ayes; A Kennedy,  T Wybranowski, L Sullivan, D Akright - Nays; none   Absent: B Sharpe Motion 2017-115 carried.
Public Comment:  

Kathy Brown asked about Douglas Farms/West End property status.
New Business:
· Airport License :  Motion made by L Sullivan, 2nd by A Kennedy to allow Brent Sharpe to sign the airport license and for the check to be sent with it as required. Roll call vote: Ayes; A Kennedy,  T Wybranowski, L Sullivan, D Akright - Nays; none   Absent: B Sharpe Motion 2017-116 carried.
· Flagpole Agreement & Resolution of Thanks:  In order to clearly define ownership and responsibility for the Marina Flag and Memorial area at the Bois Blanc Township Marina, the attorney drafted a formal agreement to be signed by both the township board and a representative of the Hoover estate regarding such; as well as a resolution of thanks.  Motion was made by L Sullivan, 2nd by T Wybranowski, that we initiate the Flagpole agreement with the Hoovers and approve a resolution of thanks as drafted by our Township Attorney.  Roll call vote: Ayes; A Kennedy,  T Wybranowski, L Sullivan, D Akright - Nays; none   Absent: B Sharpe Motion 2017-117 carried.
Correspondence and Meetings: E-mail received from BB Real Estate regarding two issues.
a. The sign at the end of Kevin Gibbon’s driveway is in the wrong place and should be moved.  The     board tabled this until next month to further investigate where or if we need to move the sign.
b. Large chunk of property on the West End that Jahn’s just divided has an access/easement road on it.   This is NOT a subdivision, but would be considered a private drive.  Jahn’s would like the road to be named “Straits View Lane”.  The board will table to investigate what the naming procedure actually is.
There being no further business, meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm
Respectfully Submitted,

Diane M Akright

Bois Blanc Township Clerk

